
SOUP AND PUD 

WEDNESDAY 3rd July £5 

CONTACT LIZ 834965 

TO BOOK YOUR PLACE 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Church Services in the Parish 
 

Sunday 7th July 
 
Holy communion Trimingham 11am  
 
Sunday 14th July 
 
Holy Communion Northrepps 10am  
Morning Worship Overstrand 10am 
 
Sunday 21st July 
 
Holy Communion Thorpe Market 9.30am 
Morning Worship Northrepps 10am 
 
Saturday 27th Choral Evening Song Southrepps 
5pm 
 
Sunday 28th July 
 
Benefice Service Overstrand 10am 
 
 
 

 

NEWSLETTER July 2019 

 

Trimingham Community Housing Steering Group 

The Steering Group had a very productive meeting on 10 June. 

·         A planning officer came from NNDC and took the Group 
through the key issues that we need to consider for the project. 
We had a good opportunity to ask a range of questions 
important for the Trimingham Community Housing project and 
considered additional issues around coastal erosion, roll back 
and that our village is in an Area of Natural Beauty. 

·         Further discussion took place about the upcoming 
meetings with interested Housing Associations. It is planned 
that we will meeting three organisations in July. 

·         We worked through a range of questions that we will be 
asking and how we are going to assess representative's 
responses. 

·         We agreed to carry out some research into each 
organisation and Exception Sites they have developed prior to 
meeting with representatives     

·         We are also considering options around employing an 
independent consultant to help build our skills in working 
together as team.   

 



GARAGE AND YARD SALES 
 

PLUS CAR BOOT  

AND TABLE TOP SALE 

AT TRIMINGHAM HALL 
 

JUMBLE SALE AND TABLE TOP  

AT PILGRIM SHELTER 
 

SUNDAY 7TH JULY FROM 9AM 

  

 

• There will be a meeting in the Pilgrim Shelter on Monday  
1st July starting at 5pm to discuss the future of the iconic  
Pilgrim Shelter.  All those interested in this building 
please come along. 

 

• Alec has written a few more Mardles, so welcome back.  I 
know a lot of readers enjoy his reminisces.  

 

• Jan Balfour, our lay reader is now on a three-month 
sabbatical, and our new Rector does not start until 
November.  If you need a Rector please get into touch 
with the Poppyland Administrator at 
poppylandrector@gmail.com or 01263 834436. 

 

• On Sunday 28th July there will be a Craft Fair at 
Trimingham Hall starting at 10am.  This is a village hall 
fund raising event.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

• What a terrible day when the houses burned on the 
Cromer Road and Staden Park.  We must be grateful 
that no-one was hurt and thank the Fire Service for all 
their hard work in very difficult circumstances. The 
village have been splendid in rallying round and helping 
Helen and all her family in many ways.  They wish us to 
pass on their thanks 

 

• The church is having two fund raising events in July.  
The first is a cash bingo on Saturday 13th July, eyes 
down at 7pm.  £6 for six books plus a raffle and the bar 
will be open.  Then on Sunday 21st July an Afternoon 
Tea when Boris from Swafield Hall will be playing the 
piano.  The start time is 2.30pm and the cost is £5 per 
person.  Please come along and enjoy a typically 
English tea and support your church as well. 

 

• The Coffee Morning on Wednesday 19th June made £ 
32.90 which is divided between the church and Pilgrim 
Shelter.  The next one is on Wednesday 17th July at the 
Pilgrim Shelter and starts at 10am. 

 

• The Gardening Club enjoyed the visit to Woodgate 
Nurseries at Aylsham and would recommend a visit.  
Their cafe serves lovely food. 

 

• Poppyland enjoyed a talk by Ann Rowlands on 
patchwork and quilting and has inspired some of us to 
try our hand at it, mine is progressing very slowly.   The 
next meeting on Wednesday 10th July is an Afternoon 
Tea at Trimingham Hall. 

 

• Soup & Pud is on 3rd July starting at 12.15pm and lunch 
is on Wednesday 24th July starting at 12.30pm.  Please 
confirm your seat with Liz on 834965.   

 
 

mailto:poppylandrector@gmail.com


100 Club winners for June 2019 
 
 

1st  No 21  Mrs D Reeve £20    
2nd No 10  Mrs J Briggs £10  
3rd No 91  Mr P Bradley £5  
4th No 10  Mrs B Bradley £5 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Nature Notes for July 
 
The 3 peregrine falcon chicks on Cromer church tower are developing nicely with their 
primary feathers starting to show. They have been ringed so that they can be traced 
should anything befall them. 
 
The swans at Fellbrigg are down to 4 cygnets as last year, probably due to predation 
but who knows. There were large numbers of blue damsel flies all over the lake and 
the surrounding paths and fields eliciting comments from some visitors. 
 
We have had an almost constant southerly wind recently which possibly accounts for 
the numbers of Painted Lady butterflies around as they often come in from Northern 
France. There were more than a dozen on the blue flowering shrubs outside 
Mundesley Library,? hebe, together with several types of bee.. 
 
Swift numbers are down by 50% this year according to a report I read and by local 
observations, bad weather in the Mediterranean countries a month or more ago being 
a likely cause. I have seen a few in Mundesley, Trunch and most recently Cromer, 
screaming around as is their wont. I have also seen bats over my front garden which 
has a very small pond. 
 
It was reported that about a dozen Little Tern eggs were stolen from a protected site 
at Winterton beach and that 3 men on jet skis were harassing the seals at their 
breeding site in Lincolnshire, probably Donna Nook. They were caught on camera so 
there may be some hope of catching them. 
 
I was recently in South Yorkshire for a few days and visited the Rother Valley Country 
Park,  reclaimed colliery land  which has been transformed by planting and 
landscaping. There is a lot of water-based activity, water skiing, ski jumping, 
Kayaking, rowing etc so I was surprised when seeing my binoculars and camera 
asked if I had come to see the orchids. There was an abundance of common orchids 
and a good number of spotted orchids plus a small patch of white ones which I 
haven't yet identified but the stars of the show were several bee orchids near to the 
entrance to the park. They look a bit like a bumble bee and give off a scent that 
attracts the male bee who when he arrives to mate actually pollinates the flower. 
 
 I stayed on a small caravan site in the grounds of a former stately home which was 
rescued from dereliction by Sheffield city council and is now used as a conference 
centre and wedding venue. It has a walled garden in which I found several harlequin 
ladybirds which are invaders and eat our native red or yellow ladybirds. Harlequins 
are almost black and with a single red spot on each wing and are twice as big as our 
red ones. I erased the ones that I found, please do the same if you see them. 
 
On my return home I was pleased to see 7 jackdaws feeding in my back garden. 
 
Mac Marshall 

 
 

 

Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

 
I have just read about another cliff fall. I know we have had a lot of rain but what 
about all the springs in the ground which used to supply the drinking water from 
the pumps or wells for all the houses etc., before the water main was installed.  
The water is still in the ground somewhere.  If all the springs were tapped think of 
the amount of water that could be saved.  Years ago, there was a Water Diviner 
who came to the village.  He found seven springs in the field behind the cottages 
in Church Street.  The man’s name was Mr Bloom from Southrepps.  Then there 
is all the water, which is put onto the land, which is a great volume of water, to 
help the crops grow.  The years I worked on the farm there was no irrigation.  
The crops fed on the muck that was put on the land and ploughed in and fed the 
land.  How times have changed.  
 
 

 

On Sunday 28th July  
from 10am to 4pm  

there will be a selection of crafts 
and gifts available for purchase  

at Trimingham Hall. 
Light refreshments 
 will also be served.  

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ` 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Monthly Events and Bi Monthly 
 

Monday 
 

1st July Meeting at Pilgrim Shelter starting 5pm about the future 
of the Shelter. 
 

Tuesday 
 

2nd July Steering Group Meeting starting at 7pm. 
 

9th July Nidra Yoga Relaxation 6.45 – 8pm 
 

Wednesday 
 

3rd and 17th July Support Group starts at 10am 
 

10th July  Poppyland Afternoon Tea. 2pm for 2.30pm. 
 

17th July  Coffee Morning  Starts 10am.  Proceeds to church and 
Pilgrim Shelter.  Please note change of venue to Pilgrim Shelter. 
17th July  Gardening Club  at Pilgrim Shelter.  2pm. 
.   
24th July  Lunch 12 for 12.30pm.  Contact Liz 834965 to book 
your place or if you require a lift. 
 

31st July  Management Committee Meeting.  
Starts at 7pm.  All very welcome 
 
 

Saturday  
 

13th July  Bingo starts at 7pm.  £6 for six books.  £3 for three 
books.  Bar will be open.  
 

Sunday 
 

21st July Afternoon Tea with Boris playing the organ from 

2.30pm. 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Weekly and Fortnightly Events 
All events in the new Trimingham Hall 

unless otherwise stated 

Monday   
 

1pm  Whist afternoon. Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments 
and raffle.  Players of all levels very welcome.  Tel Liz 834965. 
 

6pm and 7.30pm Yoga with Pat Briggs 07810 023236 or 
Linda 834349. 
 

Tuesday   
 

11am to11.45am Dancercise with Georgie.  No need to book.   
Cost £5.   Contact on Facebook. 
 

1.45pm Slimmers Wild.  Contact Chris 01263 833581. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments and 
raffle.  Tel Liz 834965, 
 

Wednesday and Thursday 
 

11am to 12 noon  Tai Chi with Jeff. 
 

Thursday 
 

1pm Whist afternoon. Cost just £2.  Tel Liz 934965. 
5.30pm to 6.30pm Pilates with Jo.  Contact 07539 649077. 
7pm Table Tennis Contact Trevor on 07828175493. 
 

Friday 
 

10.30 Cardio Dance Exercise with Emily.  Cost £5. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost £2.  Tel Liz 834965. 
 
12th and 26th July  Craft Circle 2pm.  Cost £1.50.  Please contact 
Dot 833249 (after 6pm). 
 

 
 
 



 

 

YVONNES CLEANING/GARDENING SERVICES 

TRIMINGHAM 
 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR CLEANING, IRONING 

OR GARDENING DUTIES? 
 

I HAVE 18 YEARS EXPERIENCE 
 

IMPECCABLE LONG STANDING 

REFERENCES AVAILABE 
 

FOR A RELIABLE, TRUSTWORTHY SERVICE 

CALL MOBILE 07740 501619 

TEL 01263 833237 

(WE ALSO PROVIDE A CARPET CLEANING SERVICE) 

 

Mobile Hairdresser 
Ladies, gents and children’s cuts 

Blow drys and sets, perms and colours 

All at reasonable prices 

Please contact Tina  

01263 833111 

07979 694143 
(Please note a skin test required for all 

colouring services) 

 

 

S0lace Massage 
Therapy 

Trimingham 

 
 

Sam Kirk 01263 833452 / 07884 002747 
 

ITEC Level 3 Diploma in massage 

 



  
 
 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 649858 

 

Email; martinwoneselectrical@outlook.com 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrican.co.uk 

 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/

